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21 November 2013

THE DIRECTOR
MAJOR INFRASTRUCTURE ASSESSMENTS
DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING AND INFRASTRUCTURE
GPO Box 39
SYDNEY  NSW  2001

Dear Sir/Madam,

Subject Pasminco & Incitec Consolidated Remediation

This correspondence is in reference to the Department of Planning’s correspondence in 
relation to the above application lodged under Part 3A of the Environmental Planning and 
Assessment Act, 1979.

Council officers have prepared this submission which has been endorsed by Council.  The 
concerns expressed in the attached Schedule are therefore the collective views of Lake 
Macquarie City Council.

The Department is requested to report these concerns to the Minister when seeking a 
decision under Part 3A of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act, 1979 and State 
Environmental Planning Policy (Major Projects) 2005.

Should you require further information, please contact the undersigned on 4921 0388 or by e-
mail on briangibson@lakemac.nsw.gov.au.

Yours faithfully

Brian Gibson
Senior Development Planner
Development Assessment and Compliance



Schedule Of Issues

Application for an increase in the volume and height of the onsite Pasminco & Incitec 
Containment Cell – Lake Macquarie City Council Submission

A review of the application and supporting documentation including the Environmental 
Assessment (EA) dated 22 October 2013 has been undertaken with the following comments 
provided.

Contamination Cell

There are no objections to the proposed increase in volume and height of the approved 
Containment Cell from a contamination viewpoint provided the capping layer conforms to the 
approved specification, and/or the agreed modification, which Council reviewed and 
commented upon to Department of Planning and Infrastructure (DoP&I) in February 2012 
(see attached).   

Visual Impact

A 3D visual assessment of the comparing the mass and scale of the existing cell with the 
proposed cell indicates that the proposal would not significantly increase the visual mass and 
scale of the existing containment cell from distant views. Closer to the cell, the proposed 
height increase is more visually apparent, however, the visual impact will not be significantly 
different from the existing cell height



Attachment




